## **Baycliff Civic League Executive Meeting Minutes Alanton Elementary School, January 21, 2015**

Janie Cecelic, John Mark Serre, Christine Westendorf, and Kat Coughlin met at 7:00 pm. There were twenty residents overall in attendance.

Guest Speaker – Ashley Acuna	Topics covered
Volunteer Coordinator from First Landing State Park (FLSP)	<ul> <li>Virginia State Parks pamphlet handed out</li> <li>Parking pass information</li> <li>FLSP is 2<sup>nd</sup> largest in the state</li> <li>More visitors than the Shenandoah</li> <li>Gave out info about the trails (19 miles) in FLSP, volunteer program, event venues, summer programs, amenities offered at the park (cabins, campsites)</li> </ul>
TD GGO D	- Bay day clean up
VBCCO Recognition Banquet	February 18 <sup>th</sup> – need nominations
<b>Boat Ramp Keys</b>	Will be going out in February if dues and keys are paid.
Dredging Survey Vote	Voted to spend \$12,000 to get a hydrologic survey done. We have 6 quotes to review.  - Yes: 71 (19 residents in attendance/52 mailed in)  - No: 4 (mailed in )
Time Frame for Dredging	Janie said it looks like it will take about 2 years for the project  - A little less than half of the neighborhood has responded to the "Pledge to Dredge" campaign
Kimberly Vap	New resident with 2 small children spoke about getting a play group started.
Treasurer's Report	See attached
<b>Upcoming Events</b>	Egg Hunt – March 28, 2015 Yard Sale – April 25, 2015
Next meeting	March 18, 2015

Respectfully submitted,

Kat Coughlin, Recording Secretary